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EDITORIAL 

THE NINETEENTH ANN~JAI. MEETING of the Wilson Ornithological Club will 

be held at Columbus, Ohio, on the three days following Thanksgiving Day, Novem- 

ber 25, 26, 27, 1932. The sessions will be held on the campus of the Ohio State 

University, in the auditorium of the Ohio State Museum. The program will 

occupy Friday and Saturday. For Sunday a field trip is planned, with Buckeye 

Lake as the destination. The Christmas census last year yielded seventy-four 

species within a half-mile of the shore of this lake. The Wheaton Bird Club, of 

Columbus, will act as host. The Henninger collection of birds and the Bale 

collection of eggs will be features of interest. With the large Club membership 

in Ohio and adjacent states, this meeting may be expected to have a splendid 

program and a large attendance. 

As Is KNOWN to most of our readers President Shaver has been making a 

strong effort to increase our income this year so that there may be a minimum 

reduction in the size of our magazine. The response so far has been very en- 

couraging, though everyone realizes, of course, that the problem is a serious one. 

Two of our members, Mrs. Carl1 Penwood Tucker and Mr. E. A. McIllhenny, 

have become life members. Others have contributed by changing their member- 

ship classification to a higher rank, and several have made cash contributions. 

A few authors are proposing to make contributions towards the cost of publishing 

papers. All of these aids are gratefully appreciated by the officers, and will help 

to carry us through. The officers are determined to avoid any deficit. 


